

## MANBY LODGE INFANT SCHOOL

PRINCES ROAD, WEYBRIDGE, SURREY KT13 9DA (Entrance via Queens Road) Tel: 01932 851848

E-mail: secretary@manby-lodge.surrey.sch.uk

HEADTEACHER: MISS M. MORRIS

## Headteacher Newsletter - 2024 - 2025 - Number NINETEEN 22 07 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

This is my final Newsletter of the Academic Year 24-25, and what a lot we've achieved! All children in all year groups have made fantastic progress and we are very proud of them all. We always reflect on how quickly the year passes and on what the children have learned, both socially and academically. We have also accomplished a great deal this year, with the renovation of Mini Manby Lodge and taking over Wraparound Care being key to our continued success.

For those of you with children in Year 2 and whose Manby journey has come to an end, we wish your child every success as they transition into Junior School and onwards. We will miss all the Year 2 children, and we really hope that they – and you, come back to visit us.









**Year 2 performing the Bee Musical as their Leavers Production** 

For those of you with children moving up to Year 2 and Year 1, we look forward to continuing to work with you next academic year.

## Year 2 children - opportunities

Children who are leaving Year 1 have lots of 'special opportunities' to look forwards to in Year 2. Early in the Autumn Term, we will be inviting applications from children who want to be **Dining Hall Helpers** and **Playground Buddies**, and we also want to reinstate **Year 2 Librarians** next Autumn.

Year 2 children are also invited to attend **Choir** – a free lunchtime club, which runs from approx. end of February every year.





















Thank you to you all for your continued support and collaboration, particularly parents who play a big part in the FOML – Jacqui Brand, Lara Forbes and Prit Patel. We could not do it without you.

Here are Year R queueing up and enjoying ice-creams courtesy of FOML. When the ice-cream van drives into the playground, the music plays, and all the children were so excited! It was wonderful to see.







## Have a wonderful Summer Holiday everyone!

Kind regards,

Míriam Morris

















